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August 2020 Prayer Letter

Dear Pastor and Church Family,
Greetings! I trust the Lord is blessing you and your Church! I know HE is!

Just as the Corona Virus is in full swing here in the States, so it is in Iquique and Alto
Hospicio, Chile. They are on full lock-down there, meaning they cannot leave their homes
but to work and buy groceries, and this only with permission from the police. They are not
able to meet together in the physical church building, so the church and the mission are
having virtual services together by way of the ZOOM app. In this way, I have been able to
preach to them several times from here in Greenville, SC. Iquique and Alto Hospicio are
closely connected and are both hotspots for the virus. Brother Marcelo who is the man in
charge during our absence, has had the virus hit very close home. His father was
hospitalized with it, but he has recuperated and is at home now. Brother Marcelo was able to
lead him to the Lord during this time. Brother Marcelo, the church, and his family have been
praying for him for many years. God is still at work and still answering prayers.

Debra and I both are at high risk for the Corona Virus because of our other health issues, but
the Lord has kept us safe from it. Our pastor has tested positive for the virus and T have been
working closely with him. I am in voluntary quarantine until we are sure I do not have it.

Debra will be having more tests run in August to see if the treatments she has been having
are working, i.e. shrinking the tumors. These tumors are not cancerous but have the tendency
to turn to cancer. Please pray for both of us with these health problems.

We are expecting to receive our visa paperwork again soon. I called the Embassy and they
told me they were ready and just needed to be signed and sent back to us.

Update on the building in Iquique: The owner has passed away and the building was willed
to a niece. As we do not know what will happen once she gets complete control of
ownership, we are praying and saving in case we need to move. Property is very high in
Iquique. The location makes the price range around $200,000.00 US if not more. The church
has close to $30,000 saved up. Please pray that the Lord will supply the need.

Thank you for all your prayers and your faithful support for the Couch family.

In Christ's Service,
Curtis and Debra Couch




